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 THE LINK 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

As we reach the end of the penultimate week of the      
academic year, may I take this opportunity to thank you 
for your ongoing support.  

As we reach the end of term, we are keen to ensure you 
have the information you need to make the right choices 
in preparation for next academic year.  Therefore, please 
do look out for some important information to help you 
and have informed discussions with your child/ren: 

Mr Longhurst, Assistant Headteacher for Behaviour & 
Attitudes along with Personal Development will write to 
you with some very important and useful information 
about making the right choices when purchasing school 
uniform for the new academic year.  We know that this is 
often tricky (and costly), therefore please do read this as 
we do not want you to be paying more than you need to.  
Purchasing clothing and shoes to then find out they don't 
meet our agreed uniform expectations (and then having 
to replace it) is the last thing we want for parents &      
carers. 

Mr Bird, Assistant Headteacher for Assessment and      
reporting has recently written to you regarding some 
changes to the structure of teaching groups next            
academic year.  Again, there are important things to be 
aware of, so please do read this letter carefully.  Thank 
you. 

Yesterday, we enjoyed an amazing Sports Day with all 
pupils involved in many traditional and retro events.  
Thank you to Mrs Hodnett and team for organising such a 
fantastic day and congratulations to Ragleth House who 
were overall winners this year, in what was a closely    
contested competition. 

We wish year 10 pupils an enjoyable and interesting 
week of Work Experience next week and we look forward 
to hearing about it when they return in September as 
year 11's!  For remaining pupils, we hope that next 
week's enrichment activities will be fun filled and          
rewarding. 

 

Dates for your Diary 
 

17th - 21st July - Enrichment Week 

17th - 21st July - Year 10 Work Experience 

21st July - End of Term   

Monday 4th & Tuesday 5th September - PD Days 

Wednesday 6th September - Term Starts for year 7s 
only 

Thursday 7th September - Term starts for all years 

 

Finally, it is always lovely to hear of the successes, 
hobbies and interests of our pupils outside of school.  
Please do let us know and with your permission, we 
are very proud to share news in The Link.  A recent 
example can be found within this edition, highlighting 
the dedication and commitment of Ollie Cummins, 
Year 10.  Not only in the amazing restoration of the 
car but also having his self-authored article published 
in a national (possibly international) publication. 
Amazing work Ollie! 

 

Enjoy the weekend  

 

John Parr 

Headteacher 

A message from Miss Sollars 

We would like to say thank you to Mr Wright for all of 
his work over the years teaching RE. He has been a 
committed and supportive colleague who will be 
missed within the department and we wish him well in 
his new role. As from September, Religious Education 
will be taught by Mr Patrick and will be known as     
Religion, Philosophy and Ethics (RPE); allowing           
students the opportunity to explore in greater depth 
the ethical and philosophical questions that are         
important in the modern world. 

Miss Sollars 

Head of Humanities 



Sports Awards 2023 

This week has been an EPIC week for sports at Church Stretton School. This Wednesday 12th July, we hosted 
the Church Stretton School Sports Awards where we invited our top performers and leaders of sport to receive an 
award in front of near 110 guests. We had some excellent performances from our school bands and dancers, who 

were extremely professional. We were also lucky enough to have two inspirational speakers who delivered the 
awards. One being Nick Beighton, bronze Paralympian medallist in kayaking, he spoke about his struggles after   
losing both legs whilst in Afghanistan and how her overcame his struggles and channelled everything into sport. 

We also welcomed an ex-pupil, Jess Stone, who is now a world champion in down hilling and mountain biking. She 
spoke about her determination and how she managed to work her way to the top in each discipline.  

We also concluded the speeches with a message from England Rugby player, Jonny Hill, who is currently away at 
the World Cup training camp. He wished Church Stretton Students good luck and shared some words of wisdom 

and encouragement. It is fair to say students and parents alike took a lot away from the evening. 

 

 

Nick Beighton- Bronze Paralympian       
Medallist  

Jess Stone- World Cup biking Champion -  

Ex Pupil of CSS  

Mary Preece - KS4 Athlete of the year  Wilf Turner - KS4 Athlete of the year  

Lowri Morris - KS3 Athlete of the year   Joe Evans- Commitment to Extra Curricular  

Martha Wynne - Sport Studies Academic William Doley- Sport Studies Academic 



Daisy - Yr 11 BTEC Sport Award  
Female Team of the Year- Yr 10 Rounders Team- County Qualifiers.   

Male team of the Year - Yr 7&8 Rugby Team   

Bronze Level Leader Ambassadors  

KS3 Male Leader of the 

year- Joel Berry   

KS3 Female Leader of the year- Dora 

Turner  

KS4 Male Leader of the year- 

Freddie Westall  

KS4 Female Leader of the year

- Ellie Bill   



This terms PE timetable can be found 

here 

Please can students collect lunch passes for their PE 

lunch time clubs from the PE office at the start of the 

week. Students can then show this pass to enter the 

queue on first  calling.  

A reminder that students who cannot take part in PE 

should always bring a note and their PE kit to take part 

in other roles. 

Sporting News 

Sporting Success 

Christoph Wilderer (yr 7) went 

to the Wenlock Olympian 

Games last Saturday as one of 

the youngest students at the 

event. Christoph came in 3rd 

for U14 boys (being only 12) 

and 1st for U14 doubles where 

he was paired up with a 

girl.  Christoph is aiming high 

for his badminton and hopes to 

enter the county badminton 

trials in September. A great 

achievement, Well done! 

Enrichment Week 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/ALL%20PE%20timetablev6.pdf


Trust Awards 

 

Congratulation to all of the students 

who have been nominated for this 

years Trust awards. Clara Powis is 

the overall Trust winner. Well done! 

Pictured left is Clara Powis with 

Pete Johnstone Deputy Trust CEO 

and Headteacher John Parr. 



Church Stretton Youth Club - Open session for young people and volunteers 

In collaboration with SYA and Church Stretton Town Council, Mayfair Community Centre are seeking to start a 

Youth Club for young people in school years 6 and 7.  We hope this will run on Tuesday evenings during term time 

and will take place just before the existing Youth Drop-in sessions for school years 8 to 11.  

To make this happen, we need the support of volunteers to work with our trained youth leaders a few hours each 

month.  We’re holding an open session with taster activities on Tuesday 18th July between 4.00 and 5.30pm.  Par-

ents and young people are invited to pop in and meet us, try out some of the activities that will take place at these 

sessions, and talk to us about volunteering.  If you know anyone else who may be interested in volunteering with 

us, please pass on this information and invite them to pop in for a chat on 18th July or give Eve or Nicola a call at 

Mayfair on 01694 722077.  

Young people in school years 8 to 11 are, as usual, welcome along to the later Youth Drop in from 6pm to 7.30.   

School Uniform 

Please see below pictures of skirts which we expect students to wear 

in school. Photos 1 and 2 are skirts appropriate for the school day. 

Photos 3 and 4 are not appropriate.  

1 

2 

3 
4 



School Uniform  
Please can we remind students of the following:- 

• Students are allowed natural hair colours only  

• Nail varnish and false nails are not permitted 

• Students are allowed to wear a watch but no 
other jewellery other that a single pair of studs - 
no smart watches  

• Clear retainers must be used for nose piercing 

BE EQUIPPED AND READY 

TO LEARN 

√  Coloured pencils  

√  Ruler                                 

√  Glue stick   

√  Protractor 

√ Compass 

√ Scientific calculator 

√  Water bottle 

√  Pen -black/blue 

√  Exercise books    

√  Reading Book 

√  Pencil     

√  Rubber  

√  Pencil sharpener  

√  Scissors  

Food & Nutrition  

 

 

 

 

This week the Y10 Food preparation and nutrition 

students were given the task of choosing two dishes 

to cook in their two hour lesson. This was a practice 

run for their exam next year.  

All the students did fantastically well and chose     

dishes to showcase their skills.  

The 3 standout dishes were a molten chocolate    

pudding by Adnan Khalid, a gorgeous Bakewell tart 

by Beth Perry and an exquisite fruit and cream       

Pavlova by Holly Watson.  





Our DofE experience was challenging in both 

physical and mental ways. We had to stay in 

high spirits even though we were tackling     

blisters and the heat. It was a lovely weekend 

to do it but the lack of shade made us feel 

more lethargic. However, upon coming to the 

campsite, we encountered a thunderstorm yet 

it didn't last for long. On day 2 we were tired 

due to lack of sleep but we powered through. 

Overall it was an amazing experience and we 

were so happy to see school at the end of the 

expedition. 

Molly Jeffries, Poppy Flanagan, Ruth Shaw, 

Olivia Whiting, Lowri Morris   

On day 1 of DofE we began with open minds. 

We were very lucky with the weather although 

not so lucky with the sunburn. The Long Mynd 

wasn't short of people as we met 450 cyclists 

that were part of the batch burner. The 

campsite was the highlight of our trip with a 

stream and wood to explore. We experienced 

all weathers from thunder and lightning to 

bright sunshine. On day 2 we had an early start 

encountering our first hill as soon as we left! By 

now we were feeling the weight of our bags. 

Finally, we finished off with a long walk down 

Carding Mill valley. We were cheered on by 

some supportive locals and concluded our 

walk back at school. Overall, we really enjoyed 

our DofE experience.  

Scarlett, Emily, Poppy, Martha, Wrenaya, Isla  






